## Dear Sir

I wish to object to the proposals for an additional 22,000 new homes in Warrington as shown in the preferred development option.

Whilst accepting that new homes are desperately needed the proposal to create the new Garden City is in my view a total overdevelopment

of a precious resource. The council must be aware that the area around Grappenhall & Thelwall are unique in the opportunity they give to residents

both local and visitors to experience open countryside close to major built up conurbations.

It is a delight to walk around Grappenhall village and surrounding areas which retain a feel and pace of a long gone-by age and this is one reason we

moved to Grappenhall

A more modest and better thought out proposal may receive a degree of acceptance but the current proposal is too large, will totally change the character and enjoyment of the area and the accompanying road proposal will drive another noisy and busy route to the motorway and beyond.

It is a difficult balance for the Council to get right but the current proposal should be rejected and more consultation is needed so that the green space is not lost forever Yours Faithfully